Council meeting TOWN OF LEWISVILLE May 14, 2022 6:30 PM

The Town Board of the Town of Lewisville, IN, met at the Houston Brick Meeting area on April $14,2022 \ @ 6:30$

At 6:30 John Newhouse, President opened the public meeting with the Pledge to the Flag.

Roll was called: Present

John Newhouse, President Monica Altman, Vice President Richard Craig Jayana Posey, Clerk Treasurer

Monica Altman made a motion to approve minutes from Town Council meeting on April 14, 2022. Motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve May claims. Motion passed 3-0.

Gary Ladd gave a presentation on how to remove the gas (air bubbles) from the water. There was nothing to decide on at this time.

There was discussion on forming the committee for the ARPA (American Rescue Patriot Act). Motion made to have Justin Thompson, Debra Weber, John Newhouse, Monica Altman and Richard Craig to set on this board. This was approved.

The committee set a meeting for May 18^{th} at 5:30 followed by a special meeting at 6:00 to discuss the water project grant.

STAFF COMMUNICATION:

Waylon Thompson gave the maintenance monthly report:

May 21, 2022 there will be a car show at the Lewisville Park. Tri High football team will be doing concessions for the car show.

Waylon has been mowing town properties, Nancy McCullers has been helping weed eat. Also he is planning on filling pot holes in town within the next week or so.

Fire dept. Chief Dylan Altman gave a report on the month's activity. Dylan stated that Straughn Volunteer Fire Dept. will not be assisting Lewisville Volunteer Fire dept with any medical runs. Lewisville/Franklin Township Volunteer Fire Dept. will be hosting a spaghetti dinner on June 4th from 4:00 to 8:00pm.

South Henry Regional Waste District report was read. See attachment.

Town Marshall report. See attachment.

Nancy McCullers spoke with Mr. Barber about contract to use the Baseball Diamonds for the Thunderstruck Girls Softball and the upkeep of the field. Gregg Morelock will re-write the contract and address the items Nancy needed changed and then give it back to have it signed. There was discussion on Mr. Barber paying \$1000.00 per season (June 3rd to Oct.) for the Town to mow the diamond. This was tabled until June's meeting.

Monica Altman so moved to the modify Ordinance 041422B "Ordinance Governing Motor Vehicles and Traffic for the Town of Lewisville" by amending Sect. 1, 16, 17, & 18.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve Ordinance 041422B "Ordinance Governing Motor Vehicles and Traffic for the Town of Lewisville" on is final reading. Motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve the repair of the three Town Signs by Barn Wood Sign Co. motion passed 3-0.

There was discussion on the Bi Centennial for Henry County and to have a celebration at the Lewisville Park to honor Nancy and Jim McCullers. Richard Craig made a motion to approve naming the Road in the Park after Nancy and call the it "Nancy M Way". Motion passed 3-0.

Discussion on the mason work on the Houston Brick. This was tabled.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve to have Steve Brock do a new rate study for the Utility Receipt Tax that will be discontinued. The cost for Steve to do both the Water and Electric study will be a total of \$5000.00. Motion passed 3-0.

No further business, Monica Altman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 3-0.

John Newhouse, President

Monica Altman, Vice President

Richard Craig

Attest:

ayana Posey, Clerk Treasurer